
Longstone Community Council

Minutes of a special Zoom meeting held on Monday 2 August 2021 at 7:30 pm. The meeting was called after a request by 20 residents under clause 11(g) of our Constitution. 


DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Alan Gordon, Margaret Campbell. 
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair), Lily Campbell (by telephone)(part). 
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none
In attendance
none
Public visitors 
18

There were no apologies.



Discussion opened with (Prof) Derryck Reid showing a slide of SWEM’s Community Vision (see copy below). 

[image: image1.emf]Community Vision (from SWEM surveys and other local input)

Note the Council's report committed to reviewing floating parking 

arrangements, specifically stating that:

4.101.3 In some circumstances, replacing floating parking with a 

new layout which places the cycle lane between parked cars and 

the running carriageway.

With this and other safety interests in mind, we propose the following:

Lanark Road



a road design which can work with installation of EV charging points 

in future (that are accessible by people with mobility issues)



retaining the new 30mph zoning, BUT with camera enforcement



retaining double yellow lines at junctions, where these improve sight 

lines



better cyclist provision at Gillespie / Inglis Green Rd junctions e.g. 

early green light signal



reinstating kerbside parking



if cycle lanes are retained, then:

o

placing them between parked cars and the running carriageway

o

considerably widening the cycle lanes to allow cyclists sufficient 

space to safely pass parked vehicles

o

where wider lanes leave insufficient space for motor vehicles to 

pass on the same side of the carriageway, to install signage and 

road markings that promote the message that cyclists have priority



widening traffic refuges



installing dropped kerbs opposite refuges for wheelchairs / buggies



installing a pedestrian crossing at the Dovecot Park



reviewing the width of the junctions e.g. Spylaw Bank Road



reviewing with residents of Dovecot Grove how to support safe 

parking by visitors



review of bus lane to ensure bus users have priority without adding 

congestion



resurfacing the road, or at least permanent repairs to localised areas 

of the road



a commitment to better drain and gutter maintenance



a local council campaign promoting what is expected of drivers, 

cyclists and pedestrians to build mutual respect, understanding and 

personal responsibility

Longstone / Inglis Green Road



retaining the new 20mph zoning



retaining the double yellow lines opposite the Village Inn



removing the cycle lanes and floating parking (the new 20mph zoning 

makes the lanes unnecessary, and the floating parking narrows the 

remaining cross-section too much for safe on-road cycling)



retaining some lines narrowing junctions, where agreed with local 

residents



a commitment to better drain and gutter maintenance

Water of Leith and Union Canal paths



improving drainage in the areas where these are muddy for cyclists 

and walkers



where improved drainage is not possible, consultation around 

installing a superior surface in very specific areas where the path is 

known to be muddy and problematic



widening the paths at known pinch points to ease congestion



proper investment and maintenance e.g. bridges in the Dell; regular 

undergrowth maintenance



promotion of these routes as safe green spaces which support active 

travel, reversing the unfortunate impression that they were unsafe in 

the early days of the Covid emergency


That was followed by a general discussion moderated by the Chair. 
     Issues covered included congestion in Dovecot Grove when football was being played, objection to the proposal to shift the floating parking strip outside the flats opposite Dovecot Park to the south side of Lanark Road, complaints about difficulty emerging in a car onto Lanark Road from Kingsknowe Drive, the lack of a (controlled?) pedestrian crossing by Dovecot Park, parking in Inglis Green Road, problem by then bus depot on Longstone Road (buses trying to pass each other), closure of Redhall Grove, cars blocking crossings, parking by Lanark Road Day Nursery (sometimes congested, restricted parking suggested), some cyclists opting to divert into the main carriageway, a call for removal of bollards, a dearth of cyclists, parking problems by Simon Says Dance in Inglis Green Road, etc.


The meeting closed at 8:47 pm and was followed by a private meeting of LCC.
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Note the Council's report committed to reviewing floating parking arrangements, specifically stating that:

4.101.3 In some circumstances, replacing floating parking with a new layout which places the cycle lane between parked cars and the running carriageway.

With this and other safety interests in mind, we propose the following:

Lanark Road

a road design which can work with installation of EV charging points in future (that are accessible by people with mobility issues)

retaining the new 30mph zoning, BUT with camera enforcement

retaining double yellow lines at junctions, where these improve sight lines

better cyclist provision at Gillespie / Inglis Green Rd junctions e.g. early green light signal

reinstating kerbside parking

if cycle lanes are retained, then:

placing them between parked cars and the running carriageway

considerably widening the cycle lanes to allow cyclists sufficient space to safely pass parked vehicles

where wider lanes leave insufficient space for motor vehicles to pass on the same side of the carriageway, to install signage and road markings that promote the message that cyclists have priority

widening traffic refuges

installing dropped kerbs opposite refuges for wheelchairs / buggies

installing a pedestrian crossing at the Dovecot Park

reviewing the width of the junctions e.g. Spylaw Bank Road

reviewing with residents of Dovecot Grove how to support safe parking by visitors

review of bus lane to ensure bus users have priority without adding congestion

resurfacing the road, or at least permanent repairs to localised areas of the road

a commitment to better drain and gutter maintenance

a local council campaign promoting what is expected of drivers, cyclists and pedestrians to build mutual respect, understanding and personal responsibility

Longstone / Inglis Green Road

retaining the new 20mph zoning

retaining the double yellow lines opposite the Village Inn

removing the cycle lanes and floating parking (the new 20mph zoning makes the lanes unnecessary, and the floating parking narrows the remaining cross-section too much for safe on-road cycling)

retaining some lines narrowing junctions, where agreed with local residents

a commitment to better drain and gutter maintenance

Water of Leith and Union Canal paths

improving drainage in the areas where these are muddy for cyclists and walkers

where improved drainage is not possible, consultation around installing a superior surface in very specific areas where the path is known to be muddy and problematic

widening the paths at known pinch points to ease congestion

proper investment and maintenance e.g. bridges in the Dell; regular undergrowth maintenance

promotion of these routes as safe green spaces which support active travel, reversing the unfortunate impression that they were unsafe in the early days of the Covid emergency












